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Meet our people

On the cover :
Members of the 111th Fighter Wing unfurl 
a gigantic American Flag during the open-
ing ceremony for the Philadelphia Phillies’ 
home opener game April 14 at Citizens 
Bank Park. 

Photo by Captain Elizabeth Ladd

 Staff Sgt. Jenn Kozminski, 111th Logistics Readiness 
Squadron Materials Manager, inventories a shipment of Airman 
Battle Uniforms that recently arrived for the 111th Fighter Wing.
 Sergeant Kozminski is from Telford, Pa., and has been a 
member of the 111th Fighter Wing for eight years. 
 She recently graduated from the police academy and has a 
Bachelor’s degree in Criminal Justice. Sergeant Kozminski’s future 
goals include continuing her education and commisioning to be an 
officer in the military. For leisure, she enjoys collecting stickers.



COMMANDER’S 
CORNER

3

Lt. Col. Timothy “Wedge” O’Toole
111th Operations Support Flight Commander

 Legacies are a unique phenomenon in that 
they emerge only after an organization ceases to 
exist.  You can repair an organization’s reputation 
since it’s still in existence, but you can’t repair a 
legacy once the entity is gone.  Legacies are made 
great by success over time but can be ruined in 
an instant.  I know this first hand having been a 
member of a squadron that crashed an F/A-18 on 
the unit’s final flight, ruining an amazing reputation 
and cementing a legacy.  In addition to destroying 
a jet and seriously injuring a pilot, all of the squad-
ron’s successes, victories and achievements were 
instantly dashed by a single event caused by a lapse 
of judgment, focus and professionalism.  I can’t de-
scribe the frustration and disappointment of those 
of us who put so much effort into an organization 
to see it end in failure.   
 I recently flew my final flight in the A-10 

and was struck by the attention to detail and pride 
displayed by our maintainers, crew chiefs, opera-
tions personnel and fellow flight crews.   What 
struck me was that our Airmen are as sharp and 
focused today as they were on my first flight in the 
A-10 over six years ago. The jets are in great shape 
and are as reliable as ever.  The fact that we’re even 
able to conduct flight operations so late in the 
BRAC process is testament to this unit’s profession-
alism, focus and tenacity.  I have full confidence 
in our ability to maintain this high level of profes-
sionalism through the end of flight ops here at 
Willow Grove, but want to stress the importance of 
maintaining our focus on safety and doing things 
right.  Now is not the time to cut corners.  We must 
maintain our high standards and diligence to the 
task at hand until the last jet departs and our flying 
mission is complete.   
 When the 111th Fighter Wing ceases flying 
operations, it will have been an active flying unit 
from 1924 — 2010.   I would like to point out that 

it’s not the dates that will 
define our legacy but instead 
it’s the dash between them.  
The dash not only represents 
the countless deployments, 
sorties, maintenance man 
hours, and sacrifices our Air-
men have made for over 86 
years, but also the conduct 
and professionalism main-
tained throughout this dif-
ficult changing of missions.  
If there was ever a unit with 
an excuse to lose focus and 
throw in the towel, it would 
be a BRAC’d unit, losing its 
aircraft with no definitive 
follow on mission.  But that 
is not the 111th’s nature and 
therefore will not it be our 
legacy as a Fighter Wing. Be 
proud of that fact!  

Defining our Legacy

From left to right:  Lt. Col. Nic Szoke,  Lt. Col Daryl Newhart, Lt. Col. Tim  O’Toole, 
and Lt. Col. Mike Shenk, all pilots from the 103rd Fighter Squadron, pose for a 
photo opportunity next to the A-10 II Thunderbolt II during Colonels Newhart’s 
and O’Toole’s final “fini” flight ceremony that took place on base April 10.  

Photo by Tech. Sgt. Alvin Farrow
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By 2nd Lt. Howard “Bud” Evans
111th Fighter Wing Honor Guard Team 
Officer-in-Charge

So you think you know about the 
Base Honor Guard?  Keep reading! 
You used to be a member of the 

Honor Guard?  Keep reading! You heard 
that it will consume all of your time?  
Keep reading! You think they just do 
funerals?  Keep reading! 
 Prior to becoming the Honor 
Guard OIC, I was a proud member of 
the Honor Guard team.  Members of 
the Honor Guard joined for different 
reasons, but the resounding reason cen-
ters on “giving back to the Wing, the Air 
Force and the veter-
ans that came before 
us”. The Base Honor 
Guard creed is, “To 
Honor With Dignity.” 
This means, first and 
foremost, we must 
maintain our history 
and exceptionally high 
standards as we honor 
those who served. The 
Ceremonial Guards-
men that participate 
in Military Funeral 
Honors will continue 
to be the cornerstone 
of the Base Honor 
Guard Program but, 
that is not all we do.
 The 111th Honor Guard partici-
pates in military and public ceremonies 
across the state of Pennsylvania (and 
beyond), representing the Air Force and 
the 111th Fighter Wing as we proudly 

display the colors. This may interest 
some of you. Others may be interested 
in our participation with Veterans of 
Foreign Wars, American Legion and 

other veteran related organizations, or 
joining the Drill Team. Some interest 
may be generated by the fact we march 
in some of the oldest parades in the 
United States and perform opening 
ceremonies for local sports teams.  As I 
stated earlier, we need you. Lastly, I am 
a true believer in mentors and those 
of you that have served in the past are 
welcome to return and contribute to 
the team as a trainer/mentor. Your past 
training and knowledge are in great 
demand. 
 The Air Force Honor Guard 
Web site states, “The Ceremonial 
Guardsman is an individual of good 
reputation, having integrity, ethical con-

duct and exhibiting 
standards which merit 
respect; responsible 
for protecting and 
overseeing the main-
tenance of standards 
on and off duty”. It is 
truly an occupation 
which requires out-
standing devotion and 
commitment to duty. 
The men and women 
volunteering to be 
Ceremonial Guards-
men are among the 
sharpest in the Wing! 
If you are ready to 
submit yourself to 
the highest profes-

sional standards of your career, consider 
joining the 111th Fighter Wing Base 
Honor Guard. Feel free to contact me at 
(215) 443-1423 or email me at: howard.
evans@ang.af.mil or Senior Master Sgt. 
John Heidrick (215) 443-1842 or john.
heidrick@ang.af.mil. For more informa-
tion, visit the Air Force Honor Guard at: 
www.honorguard.af.mil. 

 The Force Support 
Squadron is currently audit-
ing the Unit Personnel Record 
Group (UPRG) for every 
member of the Wing in antici-
pation of sending the records 
off base NLT June 1.
  You may receive 
documents removed from 
your record during the audit 
via your Commander Sup-
port Staff personnel.  These 
documents are being removed 
because the documents are 
already electronic or no longer 
required.  These documents are 
still very important to you and 
you should keep them.  
  Once we have com-
pleted the audit your UPRG 
will be sent to the Air Reserve 
Personnel Center (ARPC) to 
be scanned and then available 
to you via the internet (instruc-
tions will follow on how to 
access your documents).  
  If you would like to 
have a copy of your entire 
UPRG prior to it being sent to 
ARPC, please send an e-mail 
ASAP to: 111thERECORDS.
CONVERSION@ang.af.mil.  
If you have any questions or 
comments, please contact 
(215) 443-1362.

Personnel records 
to go electronic

Going virtual —Serving with honor

Undated photo of a USAF 
Honor Guard Color Team with 
Foreign National flags on 
Andrews AFB flightline. Circa 
1970s

Air Force Honor Guard
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Sexual Assault Response Program provides help for victims
By Staff Sgt. Julie Parker
111th Fighter Wing Public Affairs

 Nearly 600 sexual assaults were reported through-
out the Air Force in fiscal 2009, but the majority of men 
and women who experience a sexual assault, 78 percent 
and 79 percent respectively, choose not to report the inci-
dent, according to Department of Defense (DOD) officials.
 There is no time span limiting the victim from 
reporting the sexual assault. It could have happened either 
two minutes or twenty years ago. Reporting is the critical 
first step to being offered the variety of resources available 
to people who have experienced sexual violence.
 “Why so many people choose not to come forward 
vary.  They may blame themselves or think others blame 
them for what happened. They may fear their career will be 
jeopardized because of their involvement in an investiga-
tion or that others may question their lifestyle and choices, 
but in order to prevent sexual assault, we have to know 
about it,” said Major Christine Munch, 111th Fighter Wing 
Executive Officer.  
 Major Munch is the Sexual Assault Response 
Coordinator (SARC) and the focal point of contact for the 
Wing’s Sexual Assault Response Program (SAPR), which 
means she is responsible for making sure a victim support 
system exists capable of responding to all reported sexual 
assaults, 24 hours a day, seven days a week, occurring on or 
off the installation.
 According to the major, when someone comes 
forward to report an assault, it is the job of the SARC to 
provide clear, accurate information on reporting options 
available and ensure the safety and medical needs of a 
sexual assault victim are met and, unless the victim declines 
services, assign a victim advocate.
 Considered the SARC’s greatest asset, a victim ad-
vocate is a fully trained volunteer who provides one-on-one 
direct support to a victim. They assist victims through the 
initial response, investigation, legal and recovery processes. 
Although advocates don’t provide clinical counseling or 
legal and investigative guidance, they do provide infor-
mation on available options and resources enabling the 
victim to make an informed decision.  The SARC en-
sures the victim advocates are from different squadrons 
on base and represent both males and females along the 
spectrum of rank.
 “As a victim advocate, you would work closely with 

partnering agencies in the community to assist victims 
through crisis intervention, legal advocacy, and follow-up 
care,” explained Major Munch. 
 She added that victim advocates can refer a victim 
to different supporting agencies, such as the chapel, mental 
health, or a health care professional and are trained to assist 
family or significant others who are affected by their loved 
one’s experience. They will continue to help the victim as 
long as their support is required.
  “Because the advocates need to be available around 
the clock, it would make sense if he or she was an AGR, 
but it’s not required. Anyone interested in becoming a 
victim advocate for us should contact me,” urged the major. 
“Sexual assault is the most under reported crime in Amer-
ica today, and we have to continue to strive to ensure our 
members are aware that sexual assault is a crime and is not 
tolerated.”
 Sexual assault in all branches of the armed forces 
continues to be a problem. The DOD’s fiscal year 2009 
report on sexual assault in the military was released in 
March. It showed a total of 3,230 reports of sexual assault 
involving military service members, of these 546 involved 
Air Force members. Of those cases, 300 were unrestricted 
reports (the assault is reported up the chain; investigation 
ensues) involving an Airman as either the subject or victim. 
The remaining 246 cases were restricted reports (no report 
is made up the chain and no investigation is done) made by 
the victims. 
 Everyone from our senior leaders to our junior 
enlisted, as well as, civilian employees and dependents, are 
highly encouraged to remain on alert and become pro-
active who will report and prevent these types of unaccept-
able conduct and behavior at all times. 
 As Guardsmen, we have a responsibility to look 
out for each other.  If you know someone who has been as-
saulted, it is your responsibility to encourage that individual 
to report it,” said the major.  “Preventing sexual assault is 
everyone’s duty.”
 

If you or someone you know has been assaulted: 
www.MyDuty.mil

DoD Sexual Assault Prevention and Response Office: 
www.sapr.mil
Local SARC (Maj. Christine Munch): (215) 443-1410
PA NG 24/7 SARC Hotline:   (866) 922-9275

SAPR contact:

Going virtual —
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          Navy Main Gate (on Easton Road) will 
be closed from 10 p.m. to 6:15 a.m. but 
open all other times.
          The Air Force Gate (Easton & County 
Line Roads) will be open every day from 
10 p.m.  to 6:15 a.m.  It will also be open 
6:15 to 8:15 a.m., 11 a.m. to 1 p.m. and 
from 3 to 5:45 p.m. on 111th FW work 
days.
          Any questions concerning gate 
operation can be answered 24/7 by the 
Security Forces Desk at (215) 443-1077.

New Gate Times

Attention deployers

          An NCO Supervisor Leadership 
Management Seminar is being offered to 
NCOs and Senior NCOs and provides the 
opportunity for the attendees to com-
municate and gain knowledge with other 
supervisors, leaders and subordinates. 
          It is being held at the 201st RED 
HORSE Sq. and Air National Guard School-
house at Fort Indiantown Gap June 24-27.
          For more details, contact Command 
Chief Master Sgt. Richard Mertz at (215) 
443-1339.

   Please ensure you take care of 
the PHA, HIV, Immunization, and Bal-
listic Eyewear requirements on Saturday 
mornings of the UTA’s.  These must be 
scheduled through your Unit Health 
Monitor (UHM) by calling x1300/1462.  
HIVs must be drawn within 90 days of 
your deployment so please pay particu-
lar attention to the NET (Not Earlier 
Than) date listed on the spreadsheet 
(if one is listed).   If you require new 
gas mask inserts and/or prescription 
Ballistic eyewear, please bring a current 
eye glass prescription with you to your 
scheduled medical appointment. Once 
ordered, eyewear takes about two weeks 
to be received.  
 Additionally, all deployers must 
have a baseline ANAM test on file prior 

to deploying.  ANAM stands for Auto-
mated Neuropsychological Assessment 
Metric and is simply a 20 minute com-
puterized test that assesses your general 
cognitive functioning that can be used 
as a baseline to detect mild traumatic 
brain injury if you receive a blow to the 
head in the future.  For more informa-
tion regarding the ANAM test, contact 
Tech. Sgt. Susan McDowell at (215) 
443-1387.  Testing is accomplished by 
appointment only and can be scheduled 
during the week or on Saturday or Sun-
day afternoons of the UTA. 
 To clarify, the ONLY require-
ment that can be accomplished during 
the week is ANAM testing.  ALL other 
requirements must be SCHEDULED 
and accomplished over the UTA.

Your deployment medical requirements can be found on the spreadsheet located at: 
Y:\111fw Shared\MEDICAL - DENTAL\Deployment Medical Rqmts for UDMs\Pre Deployment

RED HORSE!home

Leadership Seminar

Photos by Tech. Sgt. Elisabeth Matulewicz

Top photo: Tech. Sgt. Edward Bentler and Master Sgt. 
Sean Maciejewski, of the 201st RED HORSE Squadron 
Det. 1, spend time with their families upon returning 
from overseas deployments.  Shown left to right are: 
Sergeant Bentler, Sergeant Maciejewski, Ella Bentler, Staff 
Sgt. Gretchen Bentler, also with the 201st, and Sergeant 
Maciejewski’s wife Jennifer.

Welcome
Right photo: Tech. Sgt. Char-
lotte Baker, 111th Fighter 
Wing, assists Master Sgt. An-
thony Ross, 201st RHS, Det. 
1, with filling out his travel 
voucher upon returning from 
an overseas deployment.

Left photo: 111th 
Fighter Wing Com-
mander Col. Tony 
Carrelli welcomed 
the troops home 
during their inpro-
cessing briefing. 
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Meet our people

Photo By Tech. Sgt Alvin Farrow

 Tech. Sgt. Christopher Eliades, 
111th Medical Group Laboratory Techni-
cian, pours off blood into transport tubes 
in preparation to ship to Brooks Air Force 
Base, Texas.  
 Sergeant Eliades lives in Hampton, 
Va., and has been with the 111th Fighter 
Wing since 2002. 
 As a dedicated member of the unit, 
in the furture, he plans to become a com-
missioned officer here.  

Enlisted Field Advisory Council (EFAC):     
Advocating for YOUBy Staff Sgt. Gordon Beecroft

111th Fighter Wing Public Affairs
 
 EFAC is an organization built for you by 
you.  Are you aware that the Enlisted Council orga-
nized some of the major morale events for the 111th 
Fighter Wing members; events that you have attended 
such as Sports Day and the Party at the Mill?  In fact, 
the EFAC Council has organized community service 
programs such as the Philabundance food drive, the 
Ronald McDonald House “Clothing for Children,” and 
other campaigns designed to give back to the commu-
nity. 
 “We have to lead by example. It’s not always 
take, take, take,” said recently elected President Tech. 
Sgt. Talita Acevedo, 111th Force Support Squadron. 
“We’re interested in giving back.”
 The EFAC consists of a group of enlisted Wing 
members who volunteer their time and experience 
exploring issues which are gathered in an open forum, 
giving the enlisted force a mechanism for their con-
cerns and suggestions.
 “The EFAC is important to the 111th Fighter 
Wing because it provides an avenue for all enlisted 
members to voice their concerns and suggestions,” 
said past President Senior Master Sgt. Scot Baughman, 
111th Force Support Squadron.
 “We provide a listening ear and a loud voice for 

the enlisted personnel who are not represented,” said 
recently elected Vice President Tech. Sgt. Charlotte 
Baker, 111th Fighter Wing.
 The Council seeks to serve the 111th Fighter 
Wing and the community at large through service 
programs, and quarterly events to boost the morale 
on base.  While the EFAC Council has been around 
for many years Air Force wide, it is still at its infancy 
here at the 111th.  The original structure of the 111th’s 
EFAC, which began in March 2007, consisted of the Jr. 
EFAC (E-1 to E-5) and Sr. EFAC (E-6 to E-8).  How-
ever in 2009, the separate councils decided to merge 
into one council to form a stronger bond between 
both councils.  Since the beginning, the EFAC’s goal 
has been to achieve total Wing representation which 
means we need you to join us, and help bring more 
recognition from every section and unit. 
 “We are always looking for new members and 
new ideas.  I encourage everyone to come out and join 
us during our  monthly meetings,” said Sergeant Acev-
edo.
 The EFAC council meets every drill weekend 
on Sunday at 9 a.m. in Wing Headquarters Building 
203, Room 106.   
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 Keeping the faith

Photo by Master Sgt. Pat Cashin

Courtesy of Air Force Personnel Center 
Public Affairs Office

 RANDOLPH AIR FORCE BASE, Texas – Air 
Force officials announced April 12 uniform policy 
updates resulting from recent Air Force Uniform 
Board decisions.
 The following policy modifications are ef-
fective immediately unless otherwise stated and will 
be incorporated into Air Force Instruction 36-2903, 
Air Force Uniform Dress and Appearance.
 The tucking of trousers on utility uniforms 
into boots will remain optional. This reverses a 
mandatory tuck-in requirement previously an-
nounced by the 98th Air Force Virtual Uniform 
Board. When tucked in or bloused, the trouser must 
be even and draped loosely over the top of the com-
bat boot to present a bloused appearance.
 The green fleece watch cap is approved for 
wear with the all-purpose environmental clothing 
system, improved rain suit, cold weather parka, sage 
green fleece and the physical training uniform.
 Air Force officials encourage all Airmen to 
affix name, rank and service designator tapes to 

their sage green fleeces instead of waiting for the 
Oct. 1 mandatory wear date. However, officers 
wanting to wear a watch cap with the sage green 
fleece must now have their name, rank and service 
designator tapes affixed to the fleece effective im-
mediately.
 Other authorized cold weather items remain 
unchanged. They include the black or sage green 
leather, suede or knit gloves; black scarves that are 
tucked in; and black earmuffs.
 Uniform officials remind Airmen that the 
sage green fleece can still be worn as a liner for the 
APECS without name, rank and service designator 
tapes. The black fleece will no longer be authorized 
for wear as an APECS liner on Oct. 1.
 Air Force officials also modified the 97th 
AFUB decision that stated the women’s A-line skirt 
would become the primary mess dress skirt for 
the Air Force. The change allows the side-slit mess 
dress skirt to continue to be worn as an optional 
item.
 For more information on uniform policy 
changes, contact your chain of command or call 
the Total Force Service Center at (800) 525-0102.

Air Force officials announce uniform policy changes

 Wing members gathered Sun-
day morning of April’s UTA weekend 
in the Wing Headquarter’s Building 
auditorium while Father Francis Cham-
bers, the 111th Fighter Wing’s Auxil-
lary Catholic Chaplain, offers mass.  
Protestant services are also held each 
month during drill.
 The UTA Worship Schedule can 
be found on page 11 of the Sandy 
Hog Gazette.  
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Upcoming Events for the Wing
June 6, 9 a.m.   Family Day Events        Flightline Area
June 6, 10:30 a.m. Hometown Heroes Salute Awards Ceremony Flightline Area
June 6, 1:30 p.m. “End of an Era” (End of Flying) Ceremony  Flightline Area
Sept. 12, TBD  Flight of Freedom Awards Ceremony  Flightline Area

Photo by Master Sgt. Pat Cashin

 Members of the 111th Fighter Wing, Pa. Air National Guard, who retired in 2009, 
were recognized at an annual Retirement Ceremony held Apr. 10 in Building 203, at Willow 
Grove Air Reserve Station, Pa.  Each retiree received a gift from the Wing, a US flag, which 
was flown over the state capital and a retirement lapel pin.  
 Those in attendance (shown left to right): Master Sgt. John Delaney (111th AMXS), 
Col. Jim Blaydon (111th FW Vice Commander), Chief Master Sgt. Thomas Gillespie (111th 
MXS), Col. Tony Carrelli (111th FW Commander), Tech. Sgt. Sherri Barfield (111th FW), 
Senior Master Sgt. John Spencer (111th AMXS), Tech. Sgt. Nellie Montanez (111th LRS), Maj. 
John Appleton (111th MDG), Tech. Sgt. Linda Varichione (201st RHS Det. 1), Master Sgt. 
Stanley Lovett (111th FSS), Master Sgt. Stephen Dewey (111th SFS), Command Chief Master 
Sgt. Richard Mertz (111th OSF), Col. Michael Hajatian (111th MDG), Master Sgt. Duane Wuo-
rinen (111th FW), Master Sgt. John Prostka (111th MXS), Master Sgt. Carl Biscontini (201st 
RHS Det. 1), and Master Sgt. Eugene Frederick (111th LRS).

 ... Recognized and remembered ...

Healthcare Reform  — 
To read about its affect on Tricare, visit: http://www.tricare.mil/NHCB_default.aspx
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TOP ACHIEVERS Master Sergeant
Richard MacNeal

Master Sgt. Richard MacNeal, 201st 
RED HORSE, Det. 1, was named 
AETC Commanders Award Top 
Graduate upon completion of the 
Knowledge Operations Manage-
ment Course. This award is given 
in recognition as a top graduate 

for superior academic achievement 
and high standards of leadership, 

teamwork, and character. 

Senior Master Sergeant
Timothy Siffel

Senior Master Sgt. Timothy Siffel, 
201st RED HORSE, Det. 1, was 

named Distinguished Graduate upon 
completion of  the Electrical Power 
Production Apprentice Course. This 

award is given in recognition of a 
distinguished graduate for superior 

academic achievement and high 
standards of leadership, teamwork 

and character.  

Second Lieutenant
Samuel Nop

Second Lt. Samuel Nop, 111th 
Fighter Wing, was named 

Distinguished Graduate upon 
completion of  the Force Support 

Officer Course. This award is 
given in recognition of a distin-
guished graduate for superior 

academic achievement and high 
standards of leadership, team-

work and character.  

Staff Sergeant
Meghan Cobb

Staff Sgt. Megan Cobb, 111th 
Medical Group, was recog-

nized for academic achieve-
ment upon completion of the 
Medical Material Apprentice 
Course. This award is given 
in recognition for academic 
achievement for superiour 

academics.

Thank you from your 111th Fighter Wing First Sergeants’ Council
 The First Sergeants’  Council of the 
111th Fighter Wing sponsored a food drive 
the first three months of 2010.  All of the 
collected food went to support a local food 
bank in eastern Montgomery County.  After 
March’s UTA, some fifty bags of food were 
delivered.  Thanks to your donations the 
Inter-Faith Food Cupboard was able to help 
needy families in the local area.  Depending 
on the need and the amount of food that 
they have on hand, they have been able to 
serve 85 to 146 families a month.  From the 
recipients to the volunteers who work at the 
food cupboard, they are most grateful of 
your much needed donations. 

Courtesy photo

Airman 1st Class
Katherine Griffin

Airman 1st Class Katherine Griffin, 
111th Medical Group, was named 
Honor Graduate upon completion 
of  Basic Military Training. This 

award is given to those Airmen who 
have consistently achieved excellence 

in dorm and drill performance, 
physical training, war skills, and 

military studies. 
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FY 10 UTAs:
15-16 May 2010

5-6 July 2010
10-11 July 2010
7-8 August 2010

11-12 September 2010

Protestant Service will 
be held at 8:30 a.m. in 
Building 320, Room 228.  
An additional Protestant 
Service will be held at 10:30 
a.m. in Building 203, Room 
203.  

Catholic Service will be 
held at 10:00 in Building 
203 Auditorium.

The Chaplain’s Of-
fice is located in Building 
203, Room 204-205 on the 
second floor and can be 
reached at (215) 443-1534.

UTA Worship Schedule

TAKE A LOOK!
Photos from unit events are 
updated and posted on Y: 
drive at Y:\111fw Shared\

Photos 

11

A1C Kevin C. Curcio   201th RHS, Det. 1
A1C Asia N. Edwards    111th FSS
A1C Francis J. Ehly   201th RHS, Det. 1
A1C Timi V. Jones    201th RHS, Det. 1
A1C Anthony A. Peek   201th RHS, Det. 1
A1C Jacklynn S. Perrie   201th RHS, Det. 1
A1C Charles J. Trost    270th EIS
Staff Sgt Amanda Gaynor  111th MSG
Staff Sgt. Elizabeth Pritchard  201th RHS, Det. 1

Master Sgt. Salvatore Guglielmi 111th OSF 21 Years
Staff Sgt. Robert A. Pomante 111th LRS 37 Years

Find out the latest, greatest 
happenings on YOUR base at 

the 111th Fighter Wing 
Announcement Page:

https:exchsp1.ang.af.mil/
sites/111fw/default.aspx 

Email alerts can be set to 
notify members immediately, 

daily or weekly when new 
announcements are posted.

To Staff Sgt.
Troy R. Hummel   111th MXS
Jason P. Koscielski   270th EIS
Jovan K. Tate    103rd FS

To Master Sgt.
Scott E. Edsell    111th AMXS
Gregory A. Gutgesell   270th EIS

To Senior Master Sgt.
Troy S. Harrell    111th MXS 
 
To Captain 
John J. Caudle    111th FW

Senior Airman Ronald Carter  111th FW
Staff Sgt. Michael Nice  201st RHS, Det. 1
Tech. Sgt.  Anthony Boragina 111th LRS
Tech. Sgt.  Scott E. Edsell  111th AMXS
Master Sgt. Darlene Groben  103rd FS
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Statewide News:   
View newsletters of our sister units:

193rd Special Operations Wing 
“The Scope”   
http://www.193sow.ang.af.mil
 
171st Air Refueling Wing 
“Tanker Times”         
http://www.171arw.ang.af.mil

Pa. Guardians Magazine 
http://guardians.aqppublishing.
com

National News:   
On Guard Magazine
Published every Jan., April, July,  Oct.
http://www.ngb.army.mil/news/
theonguard
 

Airman Magazine
Published bi-monthly and now 
available online
http://www.airmanonline.af.mil
  

Digital Video & Imagery Distribution 
System (DVIDS), DOD News
http://www.dvidshub.net

 Tech. Sgt. Susanna 
Gyger, a chaplain’s as-
sistant with the 111th 
Fighter Wing Chaplain’s 
Office, stacks wrapped 
care packages during a 
Family Readiness Group 
sponsored event held 
April 11.   
 Unit members and 
representatives from Bev-
erly City School and Amer-
ican Legion packed care 
packages that are being 
sent overseas to deployed 
military members.

Family Readiness Group

Photo by Tech Sgt. Marie Harmon


